
 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
     Term 3              Week 9                     12th September 2013   
________________________________________________________________________________   
 

Dear Parents, 
We have had an amazing week at Corpus Christi – firstly we had a successful trip to Canberra for our Year 6 
students, followed by Tatijana Perri, one of our Year 6 students, competing in the Western Division Semi-Final for 
the Voice of Youth Competition and then last night students from Years 3 to 6 participating in the Dance Fever 
Inter-School Challenge at Homebush (and bringing home a trophy and multiple ribbons for first, second and third 
places.) 
 

Congratulations to all our students on their great behaviour, excellent engagement and wonderful success in 
these activities. Special thanks to the many teachers involved in each of these activities – especially to the 
teachers who attended the Canberra Excursion (Mrs Ahern, Mrs Shahoud, Miss Buttitieg and Mr Manton) and the 
many teachers present last night at the Dance Fever Challenge (especially Mrs Bosworth for her organisation).  
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Richard Blissenden       
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            RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
Faith Formation and Reflection 
24th Sunday in Ordinary time 
Gospel Lk 15:1-10 or longer form Lk 15:1-32 
There will be joy in heaven over one sinner who does 
penance. 
 
Parents have recently received a copy of God is with us, 
a prayer book for families, a book of prayers for use in 
the family home. Along with traditional and daily prayers, 
there are prayers for special occasions. Special 
reference is made to the devotion of The Angelus, which 
is prayed daily in every Catholic school in the diocese. 
 
Catholic Culture  
For those parents and children interested in beginning 
the Sacramental journey. The next parent meeting will be 
on the 23rd  October. This would generally be for the 
parents of children in Year 3. I would encourage all 
parents to discuss this with their children as it is advised 
that the children complete this process before they enter 
secondary school. At Corpus Christi we generally have 
the children complete their Reconciliation in Year 3, their 
First Communion in Year 4 and their Confirmation in Year 
5. In the past a number of parents have expressed to me 
that they were going to allow their children to make the 
decision themselves. If that is the case in your family 
please take the thoughts of St. Augustine into 
consideration. ‘Our heart is restless until it rests in you.’ 
Our schools are Sacramental Communities and by 
passing on the essential elements of the Church’s 
memory; Profession of Faith, Celebration of Sacraments, 
Path of the Commandments and prayer we are engaging 
the whole person in a relationship with the Living God. 
The Sacraments communicate an incarnate memory we 
already hold deep within. They are linked to all of our 
senses and participating in them allows our whole person 
to become part of a network of relationships.  
13/9    Year 1 Liturgy  12.45pm 
�
Social Justice 
 
PENRITH COMMUNITY KITCHEN 
LAST DAYS 
As we have supported Penrith Community Kitchen in 
previous years, they have requested our help and 
generosity again. In preparation for their Christmas 
collection, they have asked for donations of toiletries for 
both men and women who are in need. We would 
appreciate donations of new items such as deodorants, 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, shampoo, soap, wipes, 
hairbrushes etc. The children in the Liturgy Team will 
help to promote and collect these items, so your support 
in sending in these items with your children to their class 
would be fantastic.  
 
 

Religious Education News cont: 
 
There are many people in our local area that would benefit 
greatly from these donations��

� �

�
Have a lovely week  
Sharon Shahoud 
Religious Education Coordinator 
 
 
 

LIVE LIFE WELL @ SCHOOL 
 
HEART SMART 
Here are some healthy heart food tips: 

�  use margarine spreads instead of butter 
�  choose reduced-fat milk (2% fat or less) for 

children two years and over 
�  have fish at least twice a week 
�  snack on fresh fruit 
�  don’t add salt to cooking or at the table 
�  enjoy a variety of foods especially fruits, 

vegetables, breads and cereals. 
 
Miss Bonser and Miss Buttigieg 
 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Wednesday 16 th October 
(changed from Tuesday 15th October) 
 
Order forms were sent home yesterday. 
 
Please read this form carefully. 
 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

·  Every student must have their own sealed 
envelope (even is payment is in another family 
member’s envelope) 

·  PLEASE DO NOT LOOSE THIS ENVELOPE as 
spares are limited 

·  Family (sibling) photo order forms are available 
from the school office 

·  All envelopes are due Tuesday 15th October. 
·  Correct money is required. No change will be given 
·  As previously discussed, with the introduction of 

the new uniform,  Years 2-6 may have students 
with both new and old uniform 

·  Formal uniform only – no sports uniform 



 

 

����� ���� CURRICULUM NEWS 
 
MATHETHON 2013 Fundraiser  
Each week we will update the amount of money raised 
from our Mathethon. So far we have raised $5,350.50. 

   
Don’t forget that to be in the draw for the mini-ip ad 
next Monday 16 th September, you must have returned 
your sponsorship money. There will also be prizes 
awarded for the student in each grade who has raised the 
most money and for the grade that has raised the most 
money! At present Year 4 have raised the most money 
$853.75. 
Please collect and return your sponsorship money before 
next week’s assembly. 
Spot prizes at this week’s assembly were awarded to: 
Ryan Pianta, Maddison Rodwell and Daniel Richardson. 
Congratulations to these students.  
 
Funds raised from the Mathethon will go towards 
purchasing technology devices such as iPads and 
Macbooks. 
 
Thank you for your support of our school, 
 
A-Thon Committee 
 
 
 
DANCE FEVER CONCERT FOR KINDER, YEAR 1 AND 
YEAR 2  
Next Tuesday 17th September the students in Kinder, 
Year 1 and 2 would like to share their Dance Fever moves 
with their parents. The timetable is below: 
  
9.00am - 9.40am - Kindergarten  
9.40am - 10.20am - Year 1 
10.20am - 11.00am - Year 2 
 
Please come along to see what your child has learnt in 
Dance Fever this term! 
 
 
 
 

Curriculum News  cont:  
 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL AWARD – 
MORNING TEA 
Next Thursday 19th September all of our Term 2 Assistant 
Principal Award recipients are invited to morning tea with 
Mrs Tonnet in the office, to celebrate their achievement. 
 
 
Congratulations to Lauren Howell 4B, Nicholas Galea 1B, 
Sophie Vella KE, Nicholas Kuschert 6G, Jacob Bulluss 
5E, Olivia Camilleri 4B, Grace Clarke 2E, Cameron 
Woodhouse 6B, Sarah Bonnici 6G, Jasmyn Papworth 5E, 
Emily McCurly 5B,  
Madeline Barglik 5E, Braedyn Urban 4B, Ashleigh Baker 
4G, Anthony Camilleri 3E, 
Jack Giampietro KE, Demi Field 5G, Avalon Macphail 4E, 
Lachlan Grady 3B, Zac Hotchkiss 2E and April 
Monteleone 2E. 
 
 
Maree Tonnet 
Assistant Principal 
 

�
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NAPLAN 2013 
On Thursday 5 September ACARA identified an error in 
the placement of the national average markers on the 
Years 5 and 7 NAPLAN Student Reports for Language 
Conventions. Importantly the NAPLAN student data is 
correct. 
 
ACARA made the immediate decision to halt any further 
packaging and distribution of NAPLAN reports while 
options regarding the distribution of correct NAPLAN 
Student Reports were considered. 
 
ACARA is working closely with Test Administration 
Authorities (TAAs) in every state and territory to ensure 
correct reports are distributed. 
This matter may result in the delay of the distribution of 
student reports, possibly to the week of 13 October, 
however ACARA and TAAs will seek to minimise the 
delay.” 
 
 
LEARN TO PLAY GUITAR 
Learn to play guitar the fun and easy way, alphabetical 
colour coded method 
To have you learning fast. Contact Rohan 0428335874 
www.kaleidoscopetuition.com.au 
of 13 October, however ACARA and TAAs will seek to 
minimise the delay.”�
 



 

What’s on and When  
Semptember_______________________________________________________________________ 
 Week 10  17th  Tuesday Yr K-2 Mini Dance Fever concert 
 20th  Friday St. 3 Touch Footy, Award Stamping, Last day of Term 3 
 22nd  Sunday Year 6 Bunnings BBQ 
 
October ___________________________________________________________________________ 
Week 1 7th  Monday Public Holiday 
 8th  Tuesday Term 4 begins for staff and students 

    �������������
 
�
                   “Creative use of Technology”  
                         “Merit Awards  
 
        Daniel McAdam             Christopher Xiberras 
        Austin Tunaley               Ethan Junge 
        Kiara Peachey               Amber Shearley 
        Kara Tjahjad                  Mitchell Bonadio 
        Alexander Papapavlou 
        Lachlan Grady               Danijela Hader  
        Jack Humphreys            Denis Hanna 
        Dylan Baxter                  4g 
         Luke Sherwin                Madeline Barglik  
         Fynn O’callaghan   
 
    POSITIVE PLAYGROUND BEHAVIOUR 

Daina Sinclair 6E 
 
 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Demi Field 5G 

Avalon Macphail 4E 
Lachlan Grady 3B 
Zac Hotchkiss 2E 

April Monteleone 2E 
 

 
UNIFORM SHOP  

 

Wednesdays 
8.30am – 9.30am 

& 
2.30pm – 3.30pm 

Last day for Term 3 – Wednesday 18th September 
8.30am – 6pm. 

Please note: the shop will not be open during the 
holidays. 

 
To ensure all items are returned to their owners - 

PLEASE mark clearly all items with your child’s name. 
  

EXCHANGES OR REFUND 
Although exchanges and refunds are accepted. All 
items must be in original condition with all packaging 
including tags attached. 

A receipt  IS REQUIRED for any faulty item or 
refunds.  

A receipt is issued for all  purchases including pr e-
paid orders 

 
****PLEASE KEEP YOUR RECEIPTS***** 

 
NOTES SENT HOME RECENTLY:  

·  Year 4 – Youth Eco Summit 
·  School Photo – envelopes 
·  Voice of Youth - Year 6 

 
                       
                                       

  Term 3   Week 10 - GENERAL INFORMATION AND REMINDERS  
 

 
·  Monday -  Assembly 2.20pm 
·  Tuesday  - Dance Fever, Mini Dance fever concert 9am Kindergarten, 9.40am Yr 1, 10.20am Yr 2 
·  Wednesday  - Uniform Shop 8.30am – 6pm (Please note. Shop WILL NOT BE  open in holidays) 
·  Friday -  NO Student Banking, Award Stamping,  Stage 3 Touch Footy 
·  Sunday – Year 6 Bunnings BBQ 

 


